ISRP Comment/Question: Delay funding until they provide more information on the priority of the project within the watershed, and more details on monitoring and evaluation.

Response: The Rainwater property was prioritized by the Confederated Tribes of the Umatilla Indian Reservation (CTUIR) through the CTUIR Columbia River Basin Wildlife Mitigation Plan developed over a course of two years. The Final Publication was completed in October 1998 and is on file with the Bonneville Power Administration (BPA) and CTUIR DNR Wildlife Office. Acquisition prioritization occurred through an extensive public outreach effort with the Tribal General Council and CTUIR Tribal leaders during development of the Mitigation Plan. The General Council and Board of Trustees recognized the significance of a large, contiguous land parcel with land and water capable of providing dual benefits for both fish and wildlife. 

The CTUIR acquisition of the Rainwater property permanently protected 8,441 acres in the headwaters of the South Fork Touchet River subbasin. The land abuts existing protected areas including the Mill Creek Watershed, Wenaha-Tuccannon Wilderness, and Washington State Department of Natural Resource lands. The property contains known and/or suspected populations of several threatened, endangered, and sensitive fish and wildlife species including threatened Walla Walla River Basin summer steelhead trout and bull trout as well as suitable habitat for eight of the eleven John Day and McNary target wildlife mitigation species. 

The CTUIR maintains that the protection of this property was and is a technically defensible undertaking that will contribute significantly towards achieving the goals and objectives of the NPPC Fish and Wildlife Program. Past land uses have degraded portions of the property. However, protection and a combination of both passive and active restoration can and will encourage healing and ultimately the quality and quantity of resources the Tribes, agencies, and public desire.

ISRP Comment/Question: The monitoring and evaluation program does not appear to be well planned.

Response: CTUIR staff previously provided a detailed monitoring and evaluation (M&E) outline to the Columbia Basin Fish and Wildlife Authority on April 14, 1999. The M&E outline will be provided to NPPC under separate cover.
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